

Santa Fe ISD Safety & Security Meeting  
Santa Fe High School  
July 26, 2023, 4:30pm-6:00pm

Members present at the meeting were Chief Ruben Espinoza, Jennifer Smith, Jim Abney, Dr. Kevin Bott, Amber Collins, Karlee Custer, Garrett Foskit, Chris Harrison, Rusty Norman, Chief Josette Rivas, Miranda Sheridan, Shannon Shifflett, Richard Summerville, Josie Tombrella, Bob Wylie, Rachel Harris, Eli Arredondo, Chief Walter Braun

Chief Espinoza welcomed the committee members at 4:30pm. This meeting was held at the Santa Fe High School Cafeteria.

Old Business:

Espinoza talked about the update on Cops Grant and two-way radios for the Elementary campuses.

New Business:

EOP: Chief Espinoza talked about the latest updates being done to the EOP. He will be adding new maps. The Severe weather Annex needed to be updated with an appendix for each section. Hazardous material and train derailment sections also needed to be updated.

The committee talked about the Bond Election being passed and what all was on it to improve the district. One of the improvements included security upgrades at each campus. The district will be updating the vestibules to be more secure like Barnett Elementary and the High School.

The committee talked about the 3 campus intruder audits that have been completed at this time. Every three years a Safety and Security audit is due in September. These audits cover every building and policy in detail. We have two officers working with Chief Espinoza on getting those completed by the deadline.

Chief Espinoza talked about the Raptor system being added to the district for Emergency notification that will be used by staff members on each campus. The Raptor application will be available for staff to install on their phones.

Questions and Concerns:

A member asked how in-depth the Raptor system will be? How much pre-loaded data will be available, can subs see the class rosters? How will it control drills and who will train on the system? Chief Espinoza explained about the system and let everyone know that Technology will be training the staff.

Another committee member had a few suggestions, and each item was discussed with Chief Espinoza, Karlee Custer, and Rachel Harris.

1. Athletic students running in the hallway to get to the Fieldhouse at the High School
2. Mesh gate to be added to garage doors in GMR shop to keep people out.
3. To add mirrors in the corners of narrow hallways to see what is coming on the other side.
4. Dual Credit students being accounted for on campus when not in class and waiting on their next class.
5. Dress code needs to be enforced.
6. All students need to be treated the same.
7. Add Law Enforcement outside for Safety.
8. No panic button available by Auditorium area
9. Would like to see a student help desk in hallway like JH added last year.

Members also suggested that we have a Safety and Security meeting at Transportation center.

Members were then given the opportunity to tour the High School led by Chief Espinoza.

Next meeting will be held on October 18<sup>th</sup> 4:30pm-6:00pm at the Junior High Library